SEP 1 9 2018

## Colebrook Recreation Board Meeting Minutes Meeting – Colebrook School Tuesday, 11 September 2018

COLEBROOK TOWN GLERK

In attendance: Roxanne Puhalski, Dan Ward, Justin Truskauskas, Amy D'Amore
Meeting Called to order- 6:40pm
Correspondence  ☐ Received feedback from Survey Results from Baseball Survey ☐ Received Basketball feedback from parents from email Kim sent ☐ Per email, Kim received Sept. 10 <sup>th</sup> that sign at baseball field was removed by business owner. ☐ Kim has mailed out thank you note to Barden Foundation for their continuous contribution to our board
Public Comment  □ None
August 2018 Minutes  ☐ Motion to amend Aug. minutes (to reflect that 5 <sup>th</sup> grade selling snacks at soccer games to raise money for Cape Cod trip). by Justin; seconded by Roxanne.  August minutes accepted.
Baseball Evaluations:  ☐ Dan read results of the survey ☐ Discussion about having coaches who have children that live in our town and some knowledge of the sport
Recreation Financials  ☐ Reimbursed Roxanne and Gina (snack shack and Boy Scouts)
Soccer  ☐ Both teams off to great start ☐ Total of 49 kids ☐ Mowing issue-Shayne had to mow the field last Friday night, Sept. 7 <sup>th</sup> before opening day. Dan is to call Tom M. every Wednesday to remind to mow ☐ New padlock on soccer shed - town supposed to be making keys for appropriate people. ☐ Soccer Awards Friday, Nov. 2nd 6:00 pm at School
Basketball Changes  ☐ Tentative issues: Colebrook court too slippery No Room for fansCombine Colebrook children with Winsted teams ☐ Kim sent out email asking parents their thoughts and suggestions.

☐ Amy to reach out to Norfolk Rec. Dept. to see if they can let us use their gym for practices on Saturday mornings, grades 4-6th (which would be option 1). If that doesn't work, then Justin to get Travel Team together with grades 5th & 6th only.
<u>Karate</u> ☐ Starts Oct. 3 <sup>rd</sup>
New business  ☐ Coaches' shirts have been handed out ☐ Ski program: Dan collects paperwork and gives to St. Anthony's - Kim Huber in charge of program. Forms will go out around Thanksgiving. Parents welcome to join too. ☐ Some baseball business signs still need to be removed from Baseball field before next season.
-Motion made by Justin to adjourn at 7:38pm, seconded by Roxanne.
Respectfully submitted, Amy D'Amore